
 
   

 

May 2019 Rollin’ Oldies Newsletter 

Cruises, Shows, and Activities 
By Cruise Master, Tom Hinckley 
 
May  
May 10 - Dos Arbolitos, 50 West Oak Street, 
Lebanon 
 
May 17 - Scio Lamb & Wool Car Show 5pm-
8pm 
 
May 18 - Keizer Fest Car Show @ St Edward 
Catholic Church, 5303 River RD N., 9am-
1:30pm, $15.00.  Must be in line by 9am for 
parade-style parking. 
 
May 18 - Rhody Fest Car Show in Florence 
OR, 10am-3pm, registration starts at 8am 
 
May 18 - Lebanon Fire District Community 
Appreciation Day @ Cheadle Lake Park, Kids 
and Adults learn about CPR / FIRST AID / AED 
 
May 21 - Car Show meeting @ Elmer's in 
Albany, dinner at 6pm, meeting at 7pm 
 
May 24 - NO FRIDAY DINNER / Memorial Day  
Weekend 
 
May 24 - Cruise In @ Fin's Drive-In, 
Springfield, 6pm-9pm 
 
May 25 - Car Show @ Silverton High School 
 
May 28 - Club Board Meeting @ Carol Hood's 
home, 3821 Union St SE, Albany, 541 926 
3467 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rollin’ Oldies Website 
 
Note that the web address has changed to 

rollinoldiesclub.org    Loren has been 

making significant improvements, so please 
take a look.  Send Loren a photo and short 
write up about your car to include on the site.   
 
 
 
 

 

May 31 - Friday dinner @ McGraths in 
Corvallis, 5pm.  LAST DINNER UNTIL 
SEPTEMBER 
 
May 31 – Junction City Friday night cruise, 
1975 and newer vehicles 
 
June 
June 1 - Strawberry Fest Parade. Staging at 
Walmart @ 9am.  Need More Cars for VIP 
people.  Call Tom Hinckley at 541 926 6564. 
 
June 1 - Car Show in Junction City, 8am-4pm, 
and Saturday Night Cruise, $45.00 
 
June 1 - Corvallis Cars and Coffee, Walnut and 
Highland, 8-10am, free 
 
June 4 - Car Club Meeting, 7pm, Father’s Day 
Brown Bag Drawing 
 
July 
July 16 – Rollin’ Oldies Car Show meeting 

July 20 - Rollin' Oldies Vintage Trailers Club has 
invited our club to join them at the Rally @ the 
River in Brownsville.  Over 100 trailers are 
signed up. 
   
August and September 
August 20 and September 17 – Rollin’ Oldies 
Car Show meeting  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
  

Rollin’ Oldies Wiseguy Corner 

  

Summer at the restaurant 1847 in Lebanon.  
She will let members know when the plans for 
this dinner are made. 
 
Friday Night Dinners:   
May 3 - Sizzler, 2146 Santiam Hwy SE, Albany 
 
May 10 - Dos Arbolitos, 50 West Oak Street, 
Lebanon 
 
May 17 - Kirks Ferry 217 W Bishop Way, 
Brownsville 
 
May 24 - Memorial Day Weekend - No dinner 
 
May 31 - McGrath's, 350 NE Circle, Corvallis 
 
Trophies Won:    
Tom Humphrys displayed the trophy won at 
the Bowling Tournament in Salem. 
 
Trophies from the South Albany High School 
Car Show: 
Mike Peterson won Best Street Rod 
 
Loren Kuipers won Best Truck 
 
Sheila Peterson won Best Project Car  
 
Dick Wetzel won Best Stock Car at 
 
Dave Faller won Best of Show 
 
Webmasters Report:  Loren has been making 
many improvements on the website.  The web 
address has changed to rollinoldiesclub.org.  
Lou DuPuis will highlight this change in the 
newsletter.  Membership and car show 
applications will be going on the site shortly. 
 
Loren would like a picture of your car and a 
short write up about it.  He will put this 
information and picture on the website.  You 
can email this information to him. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rollin' Oldies General Meeting 
May 7, 2019 

 
The meeting was called to order by President 
Dave Faller.  The Pledge of Allegiance was 
given and the birthdays and anniversaries 
were celebrated with song. 
 
New members Phyllis and Will Smith were 
introduced.  They own a 1966 Ford Falcon.  
We are glad to welcome them to the club. 
 
Secretaries Report:  Minutes of the most 
recent Board and General Meetings were 
approved as amended.   
 
Treasurers Report:  Kate reported that state 
and federal reports have been filed and 
accepted. 
 
Trophy sponsor letters have gone out.  If you 
would prefer not to sponsor a trophy this year 
or if you are not currently sponsoring a trophy 
and would like to, let Kate know. 
 
Cruise Masters Report:  Tom has sent an email 
listing classic car events for the month of 
April.  Paper copies are available for those 
who do not receive emails.   
 
The month of April will have the last Friday 
Night Dinners until October.  Kate would like 
to organize a special Friday dinner this  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Friday Night Dinners 

May 17 - Kirks Ferry, 217 W Bishop Way, 
Brownsville, 5pm 
 
May 24 - Memorial Day Weekend - No dinner 
 
May 31 - McGrath's, 350 NE Circle, Corvallis, 
5pm.  LAST DINNER UNTIL SEPTEMBER 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

  

Sargent at Arms Report:  Wayne was absent 
so Karen reported that $100.00 was 
generated for the club by the Mother's Day 
theme drawing. 
 
Hospitality Report:  Linda Meredith reported 
that she had sent Thinking of You cards to Al 
Bodigheimer, Esther Hillary and Ray Oelke.  
John Wood reported that Ray has been 
released from the hospital. 
 
Sympathy cards were sent to Richard Frasier, 
his Mother passed away.  LeRoy Garrett was 
sent a sympathy card, his wife passed away.  
Richard Frasier was also sent a Get Well card 
as he has been ill.   
 
Carol Stogsdill has had surgery and Robert 
Phillips has had cancer surgery. 
 
Remember all these members and friends in 
your thoughts and prayers. 
 
Al Bodigheimer was at the meeting.  Nice to 
see you Al. 
 
Newsletter Report:  Lou asked if there were 
members who were not receiving the 
newsletter.  Let him know if you change 
email addresses. 
 
Salem Council Report:  Carol reported that 
the Cherry Blossom Poker Run was not well 
attended by Rollin' Oldies members.  
However they were able to sell 192 poker 
hands earning $950.00 for the Boys and Girls 
Club.  They also collected 200 pounds of food 
and collected $38.00. 
 
The Salem Council will sponsor 2 trophies for 
the Mt. angel Show.   
 
Kudo's from Dave Faller:  Dave took a 
moment to say what a wonderful show the 
 
 
 
 
 

Festival of Flowers in Jefferson was on 
Saturday.  There were 250 cars there, 
beautiful sunshine and lots of vendors and 

food.  The Rollin' Oldies did not win Club 
Participation.  This may be because not all 
the members in attendance specified that 
they were Rollin' Oldies members.  Dottie 
said that there was some difficulty 
calculating the winner and would get back to 
us about that.   
 
Dave stressed how important it is to indicate 
that you are a Rollin' Oldie when you attend 
a show. 
 
Be aware that if you pre-register for the 
Stayton show you will be in the running to 
win $100.00.   
 
New Business:  Car Show meetings have 
been scheduled on the third Tuesday of each 
month until the show in September.   
 
The dates are:    
June 18 
July 16 
August 20 
September 17 
 
The last Car Show meeting may be the walk 
through at River Park.  Come to the meetings 
and learn how you can help to make our 
29th annual 50's in the Fall the best ever. 
 
It was brought to the attention of the 
membership that Linda Stinson will not be 
accepting nomination for Secretary again this 
year.  Linda will be happy to mentor any 
member who would like to run for Secretary. 
 
Meeting adjourned by President, Dave Faller.  
 
Minutes respectfully submitted by Secretary, 
Linda Stinson. 
 
 
 
 



 

  

May Birthdays 
Carol Carter    4 
Bob Morris    8 
Ken McMackin  11 
Ray Oelke   12 
Dave Claussen                           12 
Bob Whitfield   13 
Kathy Burnett   26 
Larry Angland   30 
 
May Anniversaries 
Randy & Kathy Burnett   1 
Ed & Dottie Andersen  17 
Randy & Linda Meredith 18 
Courtney & Kimi Nash  24 
Dave & Valerie Claussen          31 

June Birthdays 
Carolyn Phillips     1 
Kevin McVeigh                  6 
Patricia Hemelstrand                 7 
Jean Garrett      8 
Floyd McMillan   12 
Dale Porter    14 
Gene Crumley                14 
Dennis Cole    23 
Judith Cole    25 
 
June Anniversaries 
Randy & Sheree Corrigan    3 
Kevin & Rose McVeigh                6 
Rodney & Nora Slupe     8 
Leon & Roberta Walter  15 
Rick & Melissa Autry   22 
Jack & Pat Hemelstrand  22 
Verle & Carol Steele   26 
Neal & Kitty Hubbard   29 
 



 

 

 
Sargent at Arms:  Wayne Grant 

 

 
Web Master:  Loren Kuipers 

 
Hospitality:  Linda Meredith        541-570-1797 

 

 
Membership:  Sheila Peterson    541-619-9399 

 
Salem Council Rep:  Carol Hood 541-926-3467 

 
Newsletter Editor:  Lou Dupuis   541-207-3751   

7945 NW Hope Drive, Corvallis OR  97330  

lou_dupuis@yahoo.com  

 

  

Rollin’ Oldies Officers 

 
President:  Dave Faller         541-926-0098 
 

 
Vice President:  Carol Hood 
  

 
Secretary:  Linda Stinson              541-753-2714 
 

 
Treasurer:  Kate Walter                541-928-3767 
 

 
Historian:  Dottie Andersen         541-990-5553 

 

 
Cruise Master:  Tom Hinckley      541-926-6564 
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